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ANNUAL CHRISTMAS WALK SET SUNDAY The well-known Bob Kramer ' s 
Marionettes will present free performances during Lindenwood's third 
Annual Christmas Walk, set Sunday from 4-6 p.rn. on campus. Kramer ' s 
Marionettes will present 20-minute shows beginning at 4:20 p.m. in the 
FAB. 

Amidst a festively-decorated campus, the Christmas Walk will begin at 
the MAB where members of the Madrigals will provide a holiday welcome 
to visitors. Tours will be arranged every few minutes at the MAB, 
according to Lynne M. Landholt, chairperson of this year ' s holiday 
walk. 

Visitors will proceed to Butler Library to see performances by St. 
Charles Immanuel Lutheran Church's Bell Ringers, then walk acr o ss 
campus to view residence halls and a visitor from the North Pole 
Santa Claus. 

The group will tour Niccolls Hall and then head to historic SibJey 
Hall where the Lindenwood Brass Quartet and Women ' s En·semble wi 11 
present separate performances. The next stop on the tour is Butler 
Hall where holiday storytelling will be presented by Ann Canale, 
chairman of the English Dept. 

The tour will end at the FAB where refreshments will be provided ~nd 
Kramer's Marionettes will perform shows at 4:20, 4:50 and 5:20 p.m. A 
student art sale and exhibit also will be in the FAB. 

In addi_tion, "The Magic Galoshes" will be st a ged during a 2 p.m. 
matine at Jelkyl Theatre and the Madrigals' Elizabethan Holiday Fe-~st 
will be held at 6 p.m. at the MAB. 
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The campus will feature the Salvation Army's Tree of Liqhts at 
Kingshighway and First Capitol Dr., and a nativity scene provided by 
the St. Charles Kiwanis Club. Major contributors to this years 
Christmas Walk include the St. Charles Jaycees, which provided 
Christmas trees for buildings -and residence halls; the Lindenwood 
Society of Families, which provided food and service; the Lindenwood 
Student Government, which provided financial suppport; and the 
college's Day Student Organization, which provided entertainment and 
campus decorations. 

Lindenwood students, faculty and staff and their families are 
encouraged to take part in this Sunday's Annual Christmas Walk. 

TOUR GUIDES NEEDED - Faculty, staff and students who would like to be 
tour guides for this Sunday's Christmas Walk are urqed to contact 
Marilyn Morris at extension 222. Guides are needed to give brief 
tours of campus during the 4-6 p.m. event. Tours consist of takinq a 
group around to see the buildings and decorations and qivina visitors 
some insight into the history of Lindenwood College. Your help is 
needed to make the third Annual Christmas Walk a success, so aive 
Morris a call and a couple of hours of your time. 

CAMPUS DECORATING DAY - President James I. Spainhower has proclai~ed 
tomorrow as Campus Decorating Day, and he urges all faculty and staff 
members to help in preparing the campus for Sunday's Annual Christmas 
Walk. Supervisors are encouraged to give employees time during the day 
to take part in decorating offices, buildings and grounds. Volunteers 
are needed in general assistance (helping to hang lights, wreaths, 
garland, etc.), to help make lumnarios for the walkways, to assist day 
students in the Student Center, to help decorate Sibley Hall and to 
decorate doorways in faculty and staff offices. If you want to 
volunteer for a specific duty, call Marilyn Morris at extension 222. 

HEAD BASKETBALL COACH NAMED - William A. Shapiro, a former assistant 
basketball coach and athletic advisor at St. Louis University, has 
been named head coach of the women's basketball team. Currently 
employed in free-lance broadcast work, he is a former news and sports 
reporter for KCFM-FM Radio in Florissant. Holding an associate degree 
from St. Louis Community College at Meramec, Shapiro is a 1975 
graduate of the University of Missouri-Columbia who is pursing a 
master's degree in communications from St. Louis University, where he 
was assistant coach from 1977-78. Active in intercolleqiate basketball 
and baseball during college, he was a special assistant to the 
University of Missouri Athletic Dept., reporting to Head Basketball 
Coach Norm Stewart. Taking over as head coach of the Lady Lions 
following the start of the 26-game season, Shapiro replaces Christina 
Storey who has left the college. 

JUNIOR ACHIEVEMENT JOB OPPORTUNITIES Volunteers are needed to 
conduct economic awareness programs for fifth and sixth-qrade students 
at Hardin Middle School in St. Charles. A kit is provided by Junior 
Achievement which contains materials and information for the program. 



Voluntary experience on a resume often can be as valuable as paid 
positions. If you're interested, contact Joann Massmann at the CAP 
Center, extension 237. Education majors also should contact Gene M. 
Henderson in the Education Dept., extension 356. 

SPRING PR INTERNSHIPS - A Clayton public relations firm is looking for 
recent graduates or juniors and seniors willinq to work in full-time, 
paid internships during the spring semester. It wants bright, 
enthusiastic students with qood basic writinq and communicative skills 
to work with major clients in the St. · Louis rnarketinq area. 
Interested? Then contact Joann Massmann at the CAP Center in Niccolls 
Hall before the application deadline on December 6. 

BORNMANN TO BE CHAIRMAN-ELECT John A. Bornmann, professor of 
chemistry and physics, has been named chairman-elect of the St. Louis 
Section of the American Chemical Society, an 1,800-member organization 
of chemists, chemical engineers and professionals. As chairman-elect, 
he will serve as vice-president in 1986, becoming · chairman in 1987, 
The Washington, DC-based society is an international organization and 
the largest professional group devoted to a single science. A 20-year 
member of the Lindenwood faculty, Bornmann also serves as chairman of 
the Chemistry Dept. and as a visiting scientist at McDonnell Douglas 
Research Laboratories in St. Louis. 

STAFF PARTY FOR LADIES ONLY - The second annual Christmas Party for 
female staff employees is scheduled from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. 
December 19 at Ayres Cafeteria. The President's Council has okayed the 
two-hour luncheon for all employees, so mark your calendars. Watch 
your mailboxes and upcoming issues of this newsletter for further 
details. 

CHECK OUT THE NEW TITLES AT BUTLER - Among recently-acquired books at 
Butler Memorial Library are FOOD AND NUTRITION ENCLYCLOPEDIA by Audry 
H. Enaminger, FASHION: THEORY by David Bailey, ALL GROWN UP AND NO 
PLACE TO GO: TEENAGERS IN CRISIS by David Elkind and WINNING THE PH.D. 
GAME by Richard Moore. 

MEMO TO FACULTY, STAFF If you have not received an Emergency 
Information Form to complete, please contact Adranna Stapleton in 
Personnel, 29 Roemer, or Jane Henthorn at the Student Health Center in 
Cobbs, to receive a copy. 

BOARD MEMBER TO KEYNOTE ALUMNI LUNCHEON -.s. Lee Klinq, board chairman 
and chief executive officer of Landmark Bancshares Corp., is the 
keynote speaker for the St. Louis Alumni Chapter's luncheon Thursday 
at the Pierre Laclede Center in Clayton. An influential corporate and 
nationally-known political leader, Kling is treasurer of the colleqe s 
boatd of trustees. He will speak on the "Entrepeneurial Spirit -



Alive, Well and Thriving in St. Louis," offering some insiqht inrc, r} 1.=, 

key elements that motivate the entrepeneur and into the vir~J 
contributions he or she makes to local and national eronomies. ThP 
11:30 a.m. event is open to all area alumni. Tickets, priced ,r s~i", 
each, are available by co.ntacti.ng the Alumni Office at exten::;i,:)n _-'-

OFFICE DOOR DECORATING CONTEST - You can register in the Security 
Office to decorate your office door as part of the holiday season. 
Registration is $1 per department, and President Spainhower will judge 
all office doors. Winners will be announced Friday at noon in Ayres 
Cafeteria. Prizes include a candy tray from Paradise Candies, a free 
lunch in the cafeteria for the entire department, a gift from the 
Bookstore, a brass key holder and more! Residence halls can enter the 
contest by registering and decorating the entrance doors of buildings. 
Take a few minute tomorrow during Campus Decorating Day to register 
and decorate your office door! 

AUDITIONS FOR CHAMBER SINGERS - Openings for soprano, alto, tenor and 
bass exist during the spring semester for both the Chamber Singers and 
Women's Ensemble. No experience is required, only a desire to sing. 
Auditions will be held December 9-11 and January 20-21 in the FAB. To 
audition, sign the sheet outside the door of 107 FAB, indic~ting your 
audition preference. 

Because Ji~ Wil9on vas too cheap to buy in~itations, and 
Randi Kapp to lazy to send them out any,.,ay, we*** are printing 
a generic invitation** to whom it may concern•: 

Dear 

You are cordially invited to attend 
the l!l4rriage of James Arthur Wilson and 
Mary Randa Kapp, to be held in the H,A.B. 
Parlor on December 21, 1985 from 7: 30 
to 10:00 in the evening. 

OTT Pl a rad t asterisked items in r er or r for 
■ antt •• a e ! 

•~tnce ther~ 11 really
11

no terri~ly 9ubtle way to put t-1 , your 
presence, not your present, is requested. 

**Please RSVP at ~e Po!lt Office. For your convenience, a pre­
addressed note l ■ provided below. 

***l, Deanna Marie Rasch, at the request of Mary Randa Kapp, take 
full responsibility for the contents of this invitation--hut. , 
she~ me to write one! 

Rox 670 

Please check nee 

Yes, of course I'll be there~ Wouldn't ls lt ( ld a, t e 'tt 
serving champagne punch)~ 

RANDY L. WALLICK, Editor 

_ rll, n.x., if you tnsls • 

I U-U loc, Ill I'm free that day. Oh 11, f n d • ood 
l Au h. 

JAMES I. SPAINHOWER, President 
The "Linden Weekly Communique" is published each Tuesday during the fall, winter and spring semesters and biweekly during the summer. Produced as a joint 
effort of the college's Public Relations Office and Printing Center, it is disseminated to all faculty, staff and students. The deadline for submi5sion of editorial 
copy is 9:00 a.m. Monday prior to Tuesday's publication; copy should be sent to the Public Relations Office, #6 Roemer Hall. 


